
 

 
 

 
 

 
LICENSING COMMITTEE 

 
Thursday, 5 December 2019 

 
PRESENT: Councillor E.G. Thomas (Chair) 
 
Councillors:  
F. Akhtar, J.M. Charles, C.A. Davies, P.M. Edwards, W.T. Evans, A.L. Fox, J.K. Howell, 
A.S.J. McPherson, J.S. Phillips and J.E. Williams  
 
Also in attendance: 
Councillor P.M. Hughes, Executive Board Member for Public Protection 
D. Bizby, Dyfed Powys Police Authority Representative 
 
The following Officers were in attendance: 
R. Edgecombe, Legal Services Manager 
R. Edmunds, Consumer and Business Affairs Manager 
E. Jones, Licensing Lead 
J. Power, Senior Licensing Officer 
P. Booth, Licensing Officer 
E. Bryer, Democratic Services Officer 
 
Chamber, County Hall, Carmarthen. SA31 1JP. - 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors H. I. Jones and D.E 
Williams. 
 

2. DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL INTERESTS 
 
There were no declarations of personal interests. 
 

3. PUBLIC HEALTH (MINIMUM PRICE FOR ALCOHOL) (WALES) 
 
The Chair welcomed to the meeting Mr David Jones, Trading Standards National 
Co-ordinator. 
 
The Committee thereupon received a presentation providing an overview of the 
Legislation on Public Health (Minimum Price For Alcohol) (Wales).  Key points 
covered included: 

 Reasons for the legislation 

 Policy background 

 Expected benefits 

 Target premises 

 Enforcement powers 

 Programme delivery 
 
The presentation was followed by a question and answer session.  
 
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that the report be received. 



 

 
 

 
 

 
4. MR MARK MORRIS SMITH - APPLICATION TO RENEW A HACKNEY 

CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE DUAL DRIVERS LICENCE 
 
The Committee considered an application from Mr Mark Morris Smith of 6 Cadifor 
Street, Carmarthen for the renewal of a Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual 
Driver’s Licence. 
 
The Committee interviewed Mr Smith with regards to his application and the 
issues raised by the Senior Licensing Officer. 
 
The Senior Licensing Officer recommended that Mr Smith’s application be granted 
with a warning as to his future conduct. 
 
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that, in line with the Council’s guidelines, the 
application submitted by Mr Mark Morris Smith for the renewal of his 
Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual Driver’s Licence be granted with a 
warning as to his future conduct. 
 

5. MR LESLIE ALBERT SYDNEY CURLE - HACKNEY CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE 
DUAL DRIVERS LICENCE 
 
The Committee was informed by the Senior Licensing Officer that Mr Leslie Albert 
Sydney Curle was unable to attend the committee meeting and asked that 
consideration of the application be deferred. 
 
RESOLVED that consideration of the application submitted by Mr Leslie 
Albert Sydney Curle to renew his hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual Drivers 
Licence be deferred to the next meeting. 
 

6. MR JAMES THOMAS HEALEY - APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A 
HACKNEY CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE DUAL DRIVERS LICENCE 
 
The Committee considered an application from Mr James Thomas Healey of 
Cilsaig Farm, Dafen, Llanelli for the grant of a Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual 
Driver’s Licence. 
 
The Committee interviewed Mr. Healey with regards to his application and issues 
raised by the Senior Licensing Officer. 
 
The Senior Licensing Officer recommended that Mr Healey’s application be 
granted with a warning as to his future conduct. 
 
RESOLVED that the application submitted by Mr. Healey for the grant of a 
Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual Driver’s Licence be granted with a 
warning as to his future conduct. 
 

7. MR DAVID KENNETH JONES - HACKNEY CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE DUAL 
DRIVERS LICENCE 
 
The Committee was informed that Mr David Kenneth Jones of 37 Pontardulais 
Road, Tycroes, Ammanford, was a licensed hackney carriage/private hire dual 
driver with the Authority.  



 

 
 

 
 

 
The Committee interviewed Mr Jones with regards to his licence and the issues 
raised by the Senior Licensing Officer. 
 
The Senior Licencing Officer recommended that Mr Jones’ Hackney Carriage / 
Private Hire Dual Drivers Licence be suspended for 14 days. 
 
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED to retire into private session in order to receive 
legal advice pursuant to Paragraph 16 of Schedule 12A of the Local 
Government Act 1972. 
 
Following the adjournment, the Committee reconvened to advise of its decision. 
 
RESOLVED that Mr David Kenneth Jones’ Hackney Carriage/Private Hire 
Dual Drivers Licence be not suspended, but that Mr Jones be issued with a 
final warning as to his future conduct.  
 
Reason 
On the evidence presented, the Committee was satisfied that there was no 
reasonable cause to suspend the licence. 
 

8. MR STEVE ANTONY WILLIAMS - APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A 
HACKNEY CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE DUAL DRIVERS LICENCE 
 
The Committee considered an application from Mr. Steve Antony Williams of 110 
High Street, Ammanford, for the grant of a Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual 
Driver’s Licence. 
 
The Committee interviewed Mr. Williams with regards to his application and the 
issues raised by the Senior Licensing Officer. 
 
The Senior Licensing Officer recommended that Mr. Williams’ application be 
granted with a warning as to his future conduct. 
 
RESOLVED that the application submitted by Mr. Williams for the grant of a 
Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual Driver’s Licence be granted with a 
warning as to his future conduct. 
 

9. MR RHYDIAN WYN GRIFFITHS - APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A 
HACKNEY CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE DUAL DRIVERS LICENCE 
 
The Committee considered an application from Mr Rhydian Wyn Griffiths of Bryn 
Hawddgar, Nantycaws, Carmarthen, for the grant of a Hackney Carriage/Private 
Hire Dual Driver’s Licence.  
 
The Committee interviewed Mr. Griffiths who was accompanied and represented 
by his Solicitor with regard to his application and the issues raised by the Senior 
Licensing Officer. 
 
The Senior Licensing Officer recommended that Mr. Griffiths’ application be 
refused. 
 
The Committee thereupon 



 

 
 

 
 

 
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED to retire into private session in order to receive 
legal advice pursuant to Paragraph 16 of Schedule 12A of the Local 
Government Act 1972. 
 
Following the adjournment, the Committee reconvened to advise of its decision 
 
RESOLVED that the application submitted by Mr. Griffiths for the grant of a 
Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual Driver’s Licence be granted.  
 
Reason 
On the evidence presented, the Committee was satisfied that the applicant was a 
fit and proper person to hold a licence.  
 

10. MR ALBERT BLEDDYN DAVISON - APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A 
HACKNEY CARRIAGE/PRIVATE HIRE DUAL DRIVERS LICENCE 
 
The Committee considered an application from Mr Albert Bleddyn Davison of 3 
Little Water Street, Carmarthen, for the grant of a Hackney Carriage/Private Hire 
Dual Driver’s Licence. 
 
The Committee interviewed Mr. Davison with regards to his application and the 
issues raised by the Senior Licensing Officer. 
 
The Senior Licensing Officer recommended that Mr. Davison’s application be 
refused. 
 
The Committee felt that further clarification was required regarding the evidence 
provided.  The Committee thereupon 
 
RESOLVED that the application submitted by Mr. Davison for the grant of a 
Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Dual Driver’s Licence be deferred for a future 
meeting.  
 

11. THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LICENSING COMMITTEE HELD ON 
THE 23RD OCTOBER, 2019 
 
The Committee received for consideration the minutes of its meeting held on the 
23rd October, 2019 and noted that the apologies submitted by Councillor J.S. 
Phillips had not been recorded. 
 
UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Licensing 
Committee held on the 23rd October, 2019 be signed as a correct record 
subject to Councillor J.S. Phillips being included within the list of apologies 
received. 
 
 
 

 
________________________    __________________ 
CHAIR       DATE 


